
From: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul)
To: "akampa"
Subject: RE: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W.Kampa Ltr.10-15-21
Date: Monday, October 18, 2021 10:26:00 AM
Attachments: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W Minutes.10.12.21.pdf
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Mr. Kampa,
 
Attached are the minutes from the hearing October 12, and here is a link to the file online:
 https://stpaul.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=40174
 
Please note if it says “this record is currently unavailable” it means the file is being worked on prior
to the Council meeting; please simply try again another time.
And again, if you want to contest/ask Council for a different outcome, just let me know prior to the
City Council date and submit any additional comments/testimony. At the meeting the item will be
pulled from the consent agenda as contested and discussed.
 
Thank you,
Joanna
 
 

Joanna Zimny
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
Legislative Hearing Office
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Saint Paul City Hall
Suite 310
15 W. Kellogg Blvd.
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
P: 651-266-8515 
joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us
www.StPaul.gov 

 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) 
Sent: Friday, October 15, 2021 1:30 PM
To: akampa <akampa@aol.com>
Subject: RE: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W.Kampa Ltr.10-15-21
 
I can email you a copy once they are done, and include a link to the file.
 
Thank you! Have a nice weekend,
 

mailto:joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us
mailto:akampa@aol.com
https://stpaul.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=40174
mailto:Sharon.KennedyVickers@ci.stpaul.mn.us
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9 Appeal of Arnold Kampa to a Fire Inspection Correction Notice at 1084 


LARPENTEUR AVENUE WEST.


Sponsors: Brendmoen


Grant to February 1, 2022 for compliance with balance of the orders. Grant to July 1, 


2022 for orders related to removal or repair of garage(s), condition upon them 


remaining secured from entry. 


Arnold Kampa, owner, appeared via phone


Moermond: we had a structural engineer go look at the garages. You wanted more time 


to pull it together with plans and finances. I am going to say, based on his analysis, 


the orders are correct, they do need to be repaired or removed. However, I’m thinking if 


they are properly secured we can go with an extension on that. Are you willing to do 


that? We are concerned about homeless people, teenagers, getting in and causing 


trouble. 


Kampa: I can bar all the doors and make sure no one gets in. We are there every day 


so we can check it out every day as well.


Moermond: both of those things sound great. Some people choose to use clips. Some 


sort of locking mechanism in addition to the locks already on the doors since those 


are pretty easy violated by someone kicking it in. Bar sounds like it would work. I’m 


looking at going out to July 1, 2022 to give you a large part of next year’s construction 


season.


Kampa: I talked to the man who did the initial inspection as well as the department of 


licensing about this regarding the furnace. I can’t find anyone to come out and look at 


it. Any HVAC folks are unwilling to pull a permit, according to Mr. Niemeyer, because 


then they are responsible for anything that could go wrong. I’ve called 20 to 30 people. 


They are either really shady or they don’t want anything to do with that. Mr. Niemeyer is 


aware of this. His suggestion was to keep trying, which didn’t help much. I want to get 


it corrected but is there another way of doing this? I don’t understand what is wrong 


with the hot water heater and furnace. Is it possible for them to show me what is wrong, 


and could I pull the permit? I cannot find a contractor willing to do that.


Moermond: they want to install their own, I’m assuming.


Kampa: exactly.
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Neis: do we know who installed it in the first place? 


Kampa: they are no longer working and out of state. I could look at the name though. 


Moermond: there is no permit for the installation, so the question isn’t so much as 


identifying the specifics of what was done incorrectly, that’s done in permitting and 


inspection. The licensed person is the one who is culpable. You’re between a rock and 


a hard place getting that taken care of. What size area does that heater service?


Kampa: it is probably a 40 gallon heater.


Neis: I do see some concerns with the installation, even though I’m not a professional. 


Moermond: what are those concerns, knowing you are not a plumber?


Neis: I see it looks like there is some x plumbing and it goes into copper and is bent 


down and the lines don’t look properly supported. I also see tape on the joints. Water 


heaters shouldn’t have taped seams at the stack and joints. Those need to be 


screwed in. Those are a couple of red flags. I would say Inspector Niemeyer flagged it 


because it doesn’t look right. 


Moermond: so you need an extension on that?


Kampa: yes, and direction on how to do that. All I’m hearing is that I may have to buy a 


new furnace and water heater to get it permitted and approved.


Moermond: that may be the case. I don’t know. Whether or not a permit is required is 


beyond my jurisdiction. If you wanted to appeal a building code requirement that would 


go to the Building Official. We can send an appeal form for that. But as far as my role, 


I can just give an extension and say we can explain as best as possible but he would 


make the ultimate call.


Kampa: can we extend all of this to July 1?


Moermond: no. Let’s get this organized. We have July 1 for the garages.


Kampa: does that cover the stairway on the North East corner of the bar?


Moermond: the ones leading to the basement? 


Kampa: yes. 


Moermond: we didn’t have that evaluated.


Kampa: it is the same problem; I am having a hard time finding anyone to come out. 


I’ve been spending a lot of time on the phone to have people come look at it. No one 


uses the stairway, there’s an office down there that used to be an electrical company. 


It has never been used by the public since 1948. 


Moermond: I have concerns about anyone using it.


Kampa: we have signs up not to use it. 


Neis: my concern is I respect the fact the public can’t use it. My concern is that in the 
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event of a fire this is the primary egress for firefighters. If there was a fire in the 


basement or they do a search in the building. So I get the public and business doesn’t 


use it, but I’m concerned about an entrapment issue.


Kampa: it isn’t the primary egress. There is signage saying it is blocked and not in 


use.


Neis: is there another stairway to the basement?


Kampa: yes. The building is roughly 30 by 60 feet. 


Moermond: should the stairs themselves be condemned as part of an extension to 


deal with it? That would be terminology the fire fighter would be seeing instantly. Or 


does saying “blocked” do the trick? 


[AJ Neis shows standard placard that could be modified for the stairs]


Moermond: if you could email that to us, we can share it in the letter. Would you like 


Mr. Niemeyer to put it on the door?


Neis: I don’t know if we have the template. I’d change it so it doesn’t say the building. 


The property owner could put something similar up, or we could have it posted. 


Moermond: Mr. Niemeyer will provide the appropriate signage for the owner for how it is 


identified. That can get an extension—


Kampa: that door is dead bolted upstairs and in the basement the only person that has 


a key to that office the stairway leads to is me and a manager. No one else can even 


get to it. I’ve been looking at taking it out and filling it in or fixing it. That’s a brand new 


door upstairs. We had a burglary last year. A week later a burglary through the back 


door. Now I’m closing at midnight voluntarily because of the difficulty there. I’m shelling 


out $3,500 for cameras and getting more security lighting in the lot. Things are adding 


up quickly and I could use a hand here. I’ve also been talking to Angela about the 


STAR program to get a grant or low interest loan. I’ve been there since 1982. 


Moermond: we’ll do a February 1 deadline for the stairs. That should give you time to 


work out with Planning and Economic Development folks if there is financial 


assistance. If we need to have another conversation then if we have to.


Referred  to the City Council due back on 10/27/2021
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Joanna
 
 
 

From: akampa <akampa@aol.com> 
Sent: Friday, October 15, 2021 1:27 PM
To: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: RE: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W.Kampa Ltr.10-15-21
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

 
OK, thanks. I'll review the minutes when they come up. 
 
 
 
Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device
 
 
-------- Original message --------
From: "Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul)" <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Date: 10/15/21 1:13 PM (GMT-06:00)
To: akampa <akampa@aol.com>
Subject: RE: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W.Kampa Ltr.10-15-21
 
Mr. Kampa,
 
No, you requested a July 1 deadline for the stairs, Ms. Moermond denied that request and gave until
February 1 to give you time to speak with Planning and Economic Development, etc.
(and for the remaining orders). The minutes from the hearing will be up early next week, if you’d like
to review the conversation. Otherwise, if you would like to ask the Council for a longer extension for
the stair orders, instructions on how to do so are in the letter.
 
Hope that helps!
 
Joanna
 
 

Joanna Zimny
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
Legislative Hearing Office
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Saint Paul City Hall
Suite 310
15 W. Kellogg Blvd.
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
P: 651-266-8515 
joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us

mailto:akampa@aol.com
mailto:joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us
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mailto:Sharon.KennedyVickers@ci.stpaul.mn.us
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From: akampa <akampa@aol.com> 
Sent: Friday, October 15, 2021 1:03 PM
To: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: RE: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W.Kampa Ltr.10-15-21
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

 
Ms Zimny,
 
The NE stairs/structure were also extended to July 1, 2022. Would you please verify that as well.
 
Thank you, 
 
Arnie
 
 
 
Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device
 
 
-------- Original message --------
From: "Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul)" <joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Date: 10/15/21 10:27 AM (GMT-06:00)
To: akampa@aol.com
Cc: "Niemeyer, George (CI-StPaul)" <george.niemeyer@ci.stpaul.mn.us>, "Neis, Adrian (CI-StPaul)"
<adrian.neis@ci.stpaul.mn.us>, "Perucca, James (CI-StPaul)" <james.perucca@ci.stpaul.mn.us>,
"Shaff, Leanna (CI-StPaul)" <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>, "Wiese, Angie (CI-StPaul)"
<angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: RE: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W.Kampa Ltr.10-15-21
 
My apologies, the information in the letter was correct however the subject date was wrong.
 
Thank you,
Joanna
 

Joanna Zimny
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
Legislative Hearing Office
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Saint Paul City Hall
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From: Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul) 
Sent: Friday, October 15, 2021 10:17 AM
To: akampa@aol.com
Cc: Niemeyer, George (CI-StPaul) <george.niemeyer@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Neis, Adrian (CI-StPaul)
<adrian.neis@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Perucca, James (CI-StPaul) <james.perucca@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Shaff,
Leanna (CI-StPaul) <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; Wiese, Angie (CI-StPaul)
<angie.wiese@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: 1084 Larpenteur Ave W.Kampa Ltr.9-24-21
 
Attached please find a letter regarding the above matter.  
 

Joanna Zimny
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
Legislative Hearing Office
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Saint Paul City Hall
Suite 310
15 W. Kellogg Blvd.
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
P: 651-266-8515 
joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us
www.StPaul.gov 
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